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The month of February is

very special in the Rotary
calendar since it is designated
World Understanding Month.
The month also includes the an-
niversary of the first meeting of
Rotary held on February 23,
1905, now designated World
Understanding and Peace Day.

In dagignating World Under-
standing Month, the Rotary
International board asks all
Rotary clubs to plan programs
for their weekly meetings and
undertake special activities to
emphasize “understanding and

goodwill as essential for world
peace.

To observe this designated
month, many clubs arrange inter-
national speakers, invite youth
exchange students and interna-
tional scholars from schools and
universities to club meetings,

plan programs featuring former

‘= jeeyes, present emterininment

with an international cultural or
artistic theme and schedule other
programs with an international
emphasis.

Many clubs take the opportunity

February is World Understanding Month

to launch an international com-
munity service activity or make
contact with a Rotary club in an-
other country. Itis a good
month to initiate a Rotary Fel-
lowship Exchange, a 3-H project
or encourage support for Polio
Plus and other Rotary Founda-
tion programs.

Werld Undessterding Month is o
chance for every club to pause,
plan and promote the Fourth
Avenue of Service-Rotary’s
continued quest for goodwill,
peace and understanding among
people of the world.
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First or Nicknames?

From the earliest days of

Rotary, members have re-
ferred to each other on a first-
name basis. Since personal ac-
quaintanceship and friendship
are comnerstones of Rotary, it
was natural that many clubs
adopted the practice of setting
agide formal titles in conversa-
tions among members. Individu-
als who normally would be ad-
dressed as Doctor, Professor,
Mister, the Honorable or Sir are
regularly called Joe, Charley or*
Mary by other Rotarians. The
characteristic Rotary club name
badge fosters the first-name
custom. In a few areas, such as
Europe, club members use a
more formal style in addressing
fellow members. In other parts
of the world, mainly in Asian
countries, the practice is to
assign each new Rotarian a
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humorous nickname which
relates to some personal charac-
teristic or which is descriptive of
the member’s business or profes-
sion. A member nicknamed
“Oxygen” is the manufacturer of
chemical gas products. “Trees”
is the nickname for the Rotarian
in the lumber business, “Build- -
ing” is the contractor, “Paper” is
the stationery retailer. Other
members might carry nicknames
like “Muscles”, “Foghom” or
“Smiles” as commentaries on
their physical features.

The nicknames are frequently a
source of good-natured fun and
fellowship. But whether a Ro-
tarian is addressed by a given
first name or a nickname, the
spirit of personal friendship is
the initial step which opens
doors to all other opportunities
for service.

* JHoward has an extensive Rotary

District
Fellowship Banquet
Sat., Feb. 19, 1994
Holiday Inn West, Exit 8
Portland, Maine
Keynote Speaker
Howard D. Vann, RI
Director 1993-1995

background and it should be a most
interesting evening. Registration
forms have already been mailed to
each club President.
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Please submit all news items, club
bulletins and information on special
activities of interest for district
publication to:
Editor
Chuck Mancuso
228 Blackwater Road
Dover, NH 03820




Membership
Recognition
Program

Two members of the Rum-

ford, Maine club have quali-
fied for Recognition Certificates
from Rotary International Presi-
dent Bob Barth for sponsoring 3
new members. Those qualifying
weie Jaiola Conety Fiesident,
and Gregory T. Davis. Have any
of your members met this goal?
Please send names to District
Governor Dick Clark.

Reminder - District Recognition
Program - Two qualifying
members names will be selected
to attend our District Conference
with expenses paid!! Join in!!
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President Bob
Barth's Thought for
the Day

As Rotarians, we are custodians

of the ideals of Rotary exempli-
fied by our symbol - the Rotary pin.
We wear it with pride and the com-
munity knows that we are saying:

“You can rely on me."”
“I am dependable.”
“I am available."”
“I give more than 1 take."
“I add value."
“I serve.

By doing what we believe in, we

spread the spirit of friendship and
goodwill in our communities and
beyond!

Rotarians Supply Medical
Equipment for Honduras

The final palet of hospital suppies was loaded onto a C-5 military cargo plane at
Pease International Tradeport Tuesday, Dec. 7, these well-wishers gathered to

say “Bon Voyage” to local Rotarians Ric Erickson, a retired Army Colonel, and
Dr. Amos Townsend, a retired Air Force Chief Flight Surgeon. From left, front
row, are Dick Burkholder and Bill Skinner. In back row, Mike Farren, Rotary

District Area Representative Wayne Brockney, Gene Allmendinger, Townsend,
Erickson, pregident of Durham-Great Bay Rotary Club Donald Sumner, Rotary
Past District Govemnior James Labrie, Bill Drapeau, and PNS Spawar Technical

Advisor Jim Gardner.

(Photo by Tri Town Transcript)

The Durham-Great Bay Ciub Heads

Honduran Effort

The Durham - Great Bay
Rotary Club, with help from
many other Rotarians in our
District, have spent months of
effort to obtain more than six
tons of medical equipment
needed by a hospital in Yori,
Honduras. The used and
reconditioned equipment will
allow for improved medical
care to the Hondurans. Con-

gratulations to all involved for
the Hands-on-Project of
Service Above Self!!

Two members of the Durham
Great Bay Club accompanied
the shipment to Honduras on
Dec. 7th. The Honduran
people were extremely grateful
for all the Rotarians who
showed great care for their
needs!!
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